
  

 

 

 

The Gardeners ’  C lub     

Santa Cruz County,  

Cal i forn ia 

October, 2021       

Wr iter/Ed itor : L ise B ix ler 

( l iseb ix ler@sbc  g loba l . net )  

 

Our April Meeting is always an 
exciting, two-part event:  our annual 
scholarship awards, and then our 
engaging and informative speaker, 
who this year will be Terry Lyngso of 
Lyngso Garden Materials.  

This year we will be awarding three 
scholarships of $500 each at our 
meeting to deserving college and high 
school students who excel in 
horticulture studies.  

Heather Bloom, Cabrillo Collegel 
Nursery and Garden Curator, will 
present awards to Cabrillo students. 
They will briefly share their 
experiences and goals in horticultural 
education. The recipients are Dan 
Sleeper, student assistant organic 
farmer and Cassandra Winju, nursery 
studeht assistant. Dan is currently 
growing veggie starts and Cassandra 
is preparing flowering plants for the 
Cabrillo Mother’s Day Plant Sale.  We 
thank  Bill Patterson for again 
initiating and  coordinating the 
scholarship process with Cabrillo. 

We are again able to award  a high 
school student as well. Marcia Meyer 
will present the award to this year’s  
recipient, Chloe Anderson, who is 
graduating from Watsonville High 
School and planning on continuing 
her horticulture studies at Cabrillo. 
Thank you, Marcia, for your persistent  
work to make our high school giving 
program a success. 

Thanks to the generosity of our club 

members, who make possible our 
continuing support for these 
deserving young people.  They will 
remember our support and 
recognition as they influence and 
practice sustainable horticulture and 
related fields. 

Our speaker, Terry Lyngso, is 
President of Lyngso Garden Materials, 
a 64 year old family business. In 2018 
Lyngso Garden Materials became an 
Employee Stock Ownership Plan and 
will eventually be a 100% employee 
owned business. 

Terry’s talk will be about developing a 
flourishing relationship between 
plants and the life in the soil. She will 
talk about ways you can encourage 
and grow a diversity of beneficial life 
in your garden soil. She will bring 
some samples of Lynso’s soil mixes to 
share.  

Terry says, “I have always been 
interested in soil         
                
and compost.  The big moment in my 
understanding came when I heard Dr 
Elaine Ingham speak at UC Santa Cruz 
in 2001    For those of you who might 
not be familiar with her, Dr. Ingham is 
a microbiologist and soil biology 
researcher. She is known as a leader 
in soil microbiology and through her 
research her name  become 
synonymous with the Soil Food Web.  

The Lyngso company says “Soil is 
life! The ideal soil is made up of a 

balance between clay, sand, loam, 
organic matter, minerals, water and 
air...we believe in the soil food web 
with a healthy balance of 
microorganisms that help the soil be 
alive, organic and full of life.” 

The relationship between plants and 
soil biology and the water cycle and 
climate are all linked, and our future 
depends upon that relationship. 
Come to the meeting and learn more. 

 

 

 

and soil biology and the water cycle and 
climate are all linked.   Our future 
depends upon our relationship with the 
soil and plant community  

About Lyseco:  

“Great Soil, Great Plants! ” 

  

 

Don’t miss  this wonderful opportunity to get free and bargain-priced plants and 
paraphernalia for your garden. Our members have been industriously dividing their 
perennials, potting up seedlings and extra  plants, collecting seeds, bagging bulbs, gleaning 
surplus harvest,  thinning tool and décor collections—all to make our trade and sale event 
a rich and rewarding experience. Come choose from a limitless variety of plants, bulbs, 
perennials, shrubs, seeds, small trees, tools, pots, vases, planters, books, magazines, knick-
knacks and anything/everything garden. If you don’t have plants to trade, you can buy stuff 
at ridiculously low prices. You are sure to discover something new to try.   See you there!—
see you there! 

 

 

It is finally 
happening—The 
Gardeners’ Club 
is getting 
together!  

We will have an opportunity to see 
each other, catch up, share pictures 
of and stories about our gardens and 
share snacks and refreshments.  We 
can also share plans and hopes for 
the future of our Club.  

We will have an informal  trade of 
plants, seeds, 
bulbs, books and 
all things 
gardening, but 
we’ll do it in a 
very loose and 
easy style. No 
tickets, points or money—just 
share and swap! Some of us are 
overflowing with extra plants 
we’ve grown, as well as bounty 
from our gardens. 

The directions to Lise’s house 
follow. You should print them 
out or write them down, since 
cell phones and GPS don’t work  
in Bonny Doon.  Carpooling is 
encouraged. Contact Cherry 
Thompson at if you need help 
finding a ride, or if you can drive 
and take passengers(475-0991 
or cherrylea@comcast.net.) 

.  

 

An RSVP to 
Lise would be 
nice but is not 
required  

(lisebixler@sbcglobal.net or 
45702089.) 

DIRECTIONS:  Take Highway 1 going 
north.  The turn-off to Bonny Doon 
(Bonny Doon Road) is about 8.7 
miles; turn right. Go about 3.7 miles 
until you get to the Winery (on the 
right side of the road, but you’ll be 

turning left). 
Turn left (the 
name of the 
street 
remains 
Bonny Doon 
Road). Go for 

1.1 miles, past the 
Ward Xmas tree 
farm, and keep your 
eye out for a bank 
of mailboxes on the 
left. Turn right onto 
Country Estates 
DRIVE, and turn 
right. We are the 
second house on 
the left (green, 2 
story, U-shaped 
driveway). (If you 
find yourself on 
Country Estates 
TERRACE instead of 
DRIVE, you’ve gone 
one block too far. 

See ya! 

 

Saturday, Oct .30th  

   1 :30-4:30 p .m.             

at the home & garden of 

L ise B ix ler                    

91 Country Estates Dr ive  

Bonny Doon (Santa Cruz)  

Vaccinated on ly ,  p lease  

CARPOOL ING ENCOURAGED!  
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Members-at-Large 

Debbie Kindle 

poppy-54@live.com 

 Plant Table 

Lupe Allen,  247-2705 
lupea@ucsc.edu  

aneymark@hotmail.com 

Jan Olafsson, 464-0554 

humusme@aol.com 

 Refreshments 

Marge Gregory 

684-1529 

gregoryaptos@att.net 

Webmaster 

Joe Thompson  

 joe@joehometech.com  

  

The Gardeners' Club 

President 

Cherry Thompson, 475-0991 

cherrylea@comcast.net 

Vice President & Publicity 

Ilene Wilson, 724-4609 

mygardensup@aol.com 

Secretary 

April Barclay, 688-7656 

AABarclay@aol.com 

Treasurer (Interim) 

Pat McVeigh                         

566-4553 

pmcveigh@baymoon.com                              

Membership 

Suzanne Caron 609-6230 

Suzanne.bottomline@gmail.com 

Hospitality 

Janine Canada359-5949 
jcanada26@gmail.com 

Newsletter Writer/Editor 

Lise Bixler, 457-2089 

lisebixler@sbcglobal.net 

www.thegardenersclub.org 

 It's easy-peasy to join our club!  

Dues are $15 per calendar year. Make check 

to "The Gardeners' Club" and mail to P.O. Box 3025., Ben Lomond, 

CA 95005. Meetings are held at 7:00 p.m. on the 2nd Thursday of 

each month at the Aptos Grange , 2555 Mar Vista Dr., Aptos 

 P.O. Box 3025, Ben Lomond CA 95005 

Our front page logo iis graciously shared with us by  artist Lisa Za-
dor. Order a print or see more of her work at her Etsy shop  

www.etsy.com/shop/curiousprintpattern. 

Don ’t m iss The 

Gardeners ’  C lub 

Reon ion and P lant 

Swap, Saturday, 

October30th,     

1:30-4:30 p .m.             

I n  Bonny Doon .  

See deta i ls on 

Page 1.  Don’t miss The 

Gardeners’ Club 

Reonion and Plant 

Swap, Saturday, 

October30th,    

1:30-4:30 p.m.             

In Bonny Doon. 

See details on 

Page 1. 
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